
Savanna Oaks Neighborhood Association Meeting 
June 6th, 2017 at 7:00 PM 

Minutes 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by SONA President, Ed Schwarz 

 

In attendance were 17 people. All seventeen were members of SONA.  

 

Meeting minutes from the May meeting were approved with a unanimous vote. 

 

SONA Treasurer, Patrick McGuire, reported that the current SONA balance is $2,612.80. 

 

Old Business: 

1. There was further discussion of the first ever SONA Hors d’oeuvres Potluck on June 17th from 4 

until 6 pm. The sheltered area with picnic tables at Willamette Park has been reserved for a total of 

$60. People were asked to bring a favorite hors d’oeuvre to share. A postcard was mailed to all 

SONA households to notify everyone of this event. 

2. Volunteers are needed at the White Oak Savanna to help weed whack the trails which have very 

tall grass now because of the heavy rains this last Fall and Winter. People were asked to email 

Roberta if they can help. 

3. The Girl Scouts will be installing a bench on Saturday June 10th at 8:30 am at the Grandfather Tree 

Grove in the White Oak Savanna. Everyone is invited to attend. 

4. An update was given by Roberta Schwarz on the next White Oak Savanna fundraiser which will be 

held on October 21st and 22nd. It will be the 8th Annual Holiday Craft Fair at the WL Lutheran 

Church.  

5. On November 18th, we will be offering White Oak Savanna merchandise at the Holiday Bazaar at 

the Adult Community Center. 

New Business: 

1. The first West Linn Waterfront Open House was on June 6th. There will be four more Open Houses. 

These are scheduled for September and October of this year and January and April of 2018. 

2. The City Manager’s Evaluation is currently being done and those who would like to participate are 

encouraged to do so online. 

3. There will be a summer break in SONA meetings because of vacations. July and August meetings 

have been cancelled unless there is a pressing concern for the NA. 

4. SONA will soon be receiving our Fire Wise Certification. When it arrives, it will be available to any 

homeowners who would like to show it to their insurance companies for a possible discount in the 

Homeowner Policy rate. 

5. The newest Concept Design for the Natural Play Area in the White Oak Savanna was shown to 

those in attendance. It is the third version.  

 

Ed Schwarz, seeing no further business, adjourned the meeting at 8:00 pm. 




